



**Grayslake Central High School Athletic Booster Club  
Minutes for Wednesday May 10, 2023**

**President Jo Stahoviak called the meeting to order at 6:31 pm**

**Attendees: Brian Moe, Jo Stahoviak, Jeremy Marcelain, Tiffany Pruitt, Amy Armes, Jason Spencer, Tony Guerrieri, Brent Pitt, Erin Eckenstahler, Tricia McNiece, and Jim Tews**

**Minutes from March reviewed.** Jeremy motioned to approve the March minutes, Jason seconded. All were in favor.

**Guests: none**

### **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

#### **Athletic Director's Report – Brian Moe**

- Family Rally: First Friday of the school year, August 18th, all fall sports using the stadium and surrounding areas to get the community involved and excited for the new school year. Looking into a dunk tank, food trucks, and other crowd favorites. Concessions will be open.
- Monday August 14th is freshman orientation day-time TBA
- Football Season this year GCHS will host 5 home games
  - August 25th first home game vs. Bolingbrook
  - Thursday September 14th home game vs. North
  - Homecoming game is October 6th vs. Round Lake (dance is on October 7th)
- Coach's request for Girls Basketball shirts in the amount of \$460 to reimburse their SAF account (23 shirts at \$20/shirt)
- Volleyball loves the new chairs!
  - Erin motioned to approve Brian's report, Amy seconded. All were in favor.

#### **Old Business**

- Personalized Windscreens for the Football Stadium approved! Brent will email Zhuming Smith at Apex to get the PO to begin work.

#### **President's Report - Jo Stahoviak**

- Follow-up discussion about Dug Out Club Financial Report & Funds
  - Bill Hamrick & Bryce Edwards plan to come to a meeting to introduce themselves and answer any questions
  - Monies raised by the dug out club are used for capital improvements for baseball and softball
  - Golf event is scheduled for October 14th this year- 3 days after their golf event documentation and monies raised will be handed to the boosters which will remain in a separate bank account
  - a monthly statement is required for the booster minutes
- Freshman T-shirts are approved to be purchased by the boosters again this year-no quote given yet (last year costs were about \$2,500)
- Booster positions for next year-see new business
  - Brent motioned to approve Jo's report, Jason seconded. All were in favor.

**No Vice President's Report - Jeremy Marcelain**

**No Secretary's Report - Tiffany Pruitt**

**No Treasurer's Report - Melissa Cartee**

**No Volunteer Coordinator's report - Linda Ricard (volunteer contribution chart updated through 4/29/23 was attached to the agenda)**

**Spirit Wear Coordinator's Report - Amy Armes**

- 81 graduation signs have sold so far
- spoke with John Wondrasek about revamping designs to get fresh ideas
- looking into working with NHS and PSP students that need volunteer hours to help prepare and handout spiritwear orders, set-up/clean-up at football games and bigger events
- closing the online store for the summer
  - Jim motioned to approve Amy's report, Erin seconded. All were in favor.

**Concessions Coordinator - Erin Eckenstahler**

- moving inventory outside as needed to sell what we have
- plan to stick with 393 Center Street Bakery for cookies sales
- discussed opening the stand for summer basketball dates-not sure if it's worth the time with the lack of sales
  - Amy motioned to approve Erin's report, Tony seconded. All were in favor.

**Social Media Report – Jason Spencer**

- Instagram followers: 321 (+38)
- Facebook friends: 927 (+24)
- Twitter followers: 632 (-6)
- Hoping to have squares on the table at freshman orientation for families to follow all socials-maybe including an offer when they do
- will work with Jo to update the booster website
  - Jeremy motioned to approve Jason's report, Tony seconded. All were in favor.

**New Business**

- Tony shared unofficial HoopsFest numbers and included net proceeds from 2014 to date
- Jo asked about booster positions for next year
  - President- Jeremy will step into this role for 1 year
  - Vice President- Jo will stay as the VP to continue to work with Jeremy
  - Secretary- Tiffany will continue this role
  - Treasurer- Eric will take over this role as Melissa steps down
  - Co-concessions Coordinators- Erin and Heather will continue this role
  - Spiritwear coordinator- Amy will continue this role, Mary Jo will step down
  - Social Media- Jason will continue this role
  - Tony, Tricia, Jim, and Brent all agreed to stay on as Booster Members
    - Tiffany motioned to approve, Jo seconded. All were in favor.

**Motion to Adjourn at 7:39 p.m. Jo motioned to adjourn. Jeremy seconded. All were in favor.**

**The next general meeting will be held on Tuesday June 13, 2023 at 6:30 pm.**

**Minutes were taken and prepared by Tiffany Pruitt.**